
Dear Parents,

What wonderful warm weather we’ve been enjoying this week! Both sites have looked
amazing drenched in sunlight, and we hope it continues!

Some important HPA dates for the diary are the Wine Tasting Fundraiser next Friday –
everyone is welcome so please come along and learn about (and taste) some great
wines. This event is kindly being run by a Hazelwood father. Also, the very popular
summer fair will be taking place on Saturday 8th June!

I am delighted to let you know that our brand new website will be launching next
Tuesday 14th May. Do take a look, you may spot some familiar faces! It is a different
look and feel to the previous website and we feel it better reflects the dynamic and
innovative approach we take to learning. As a school, it is critical that we continue to
promote and advertise our phenomenal prep school and nursery provision for
children.

Just a reminder that on Monday we are recognising Mental Health Awareness Week
with a special initiative – Mufti for Mindfulness. Children can come to school wearing
their own clothes and in return we’d be grateful for your support for our new charity
partner, The Lucy Rayner Foundation. Staff will be in the car park on Monday morning
with red buckets to collect cash donations, otherwise, please use the QR code on page
3 of the newsletter to donate – thank you in advance! We will be taking the opportunity
in Monday’s assembly time to talk to children about mindfulness and also to introduce
our new charity partner to children on a level that connects with them and is age
appropriate.

I enjoyed spending time with more parents over the last two weeks, walking them
around the site explaining the new changes that will be taking place from September.
May I take this opportunity to thank everyone for their positivity and encouragement. It
is wonderful that so many of you share in my excitement about the upcoming site
changes and improvements.

Have a lovely weekend,

Lindie

T H E  L A T E S T  N E W S  A N D  U P D A T E S  F R O M  H A Z E L W O O D  

1 0 T H  M A Y  2 0 2 4

Compassion. Courage. Respect.



HPA

The HPA is delighted to host a new fundraiser: 
wine tasting.

Julien Dillman, a Y3/Oak Hazelwood father is
kindly sharing his passion, knowledge and
business connections to offer Hazelwood
parents and friends a guided wine tasting

evening. Santé!

17ᵗʰ May 2024 - 7.45pm for 8pm start 
Dining Hall, Main Campus

Tickets are £12.50 per person to include all
wine and nibbles – book here (pre-booking
required)  

Any questions, please email here

Dates for the diary!

Hazelwood Summer Fair
Saturday 8th June

12-3pm

BBQ & Bar
Independent Stalls
Games

Extreme Challenge Course
Token System

https://buytickets.at/hpa/1238103
mailto:lydia.j.merry@gmail.com


Charity
On Monday 13th May, we are recognising
Mental Health Awareness Week with a special
initiative - Mufti for Mindfulness.

Pupils can come to school wearing their own
clothes and in return, we’d be grateful if you
could show your support for our new charity
partner, The Lucy Rayner Foundation. Staff will
be in the car park on Monday morning to
collect donations (keep an eye out for the red
buckets!) or alternatively, use the QR code.

The Lucy Rayner Foundation is an incredible
organisation that provides vital emotional
support to young people struggling with
mental health issues. 



Congratulations to Ashar in Year 2 for creating a calendar and
a PowerPoint presentation about Ramadan during the Easter
holidays. Using IT skills learnt at school, Ashar used his
initiative to learn more about Ramadan and Eid.
 
Ashar has taken part in a Quran recitation competition at his
local mosque, and was awarded a certificate and medal. Also
he took part in packing and distributing sweets to the mosque
neighbourhood and has contributed to local charity donations.

Well done Ashar! 

Student Spotlight

The Student Spotlight aims to showcase the remarkable achievements of
our pupils, both within and beyond Hazelwood. 

Please nominate your child if they have accomplished something
wonderful - we’d love to hear about it!



Staff Spotlight



Fledglings 1

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

The children have been enjoying exciting activities centred around The Hungry
Caterpillar story. They have welcomed caterpillars into their room and are
observing their growth. The children have had fun creating handprint
caterpillars with their own faces, as well as planting various plants and seeds in
the garden. They have also relished making fruit kebabs and using balloons to
make caterpillar prints on paper. 

Additionally, they have been engaging in counting activities and crafting their
own caterpillars. The children have been listening to The Hungry Caterpillar
story in a cosy corner and playing with real apples in a water tray. They have
also enjoyed playing with farm animals in a messy tray. Furthermore, they have
been busy creating handprint cows, solving pig puzzles, and exploring different
sizes of caterpillars. In the sunny weather, the children have been spending time
in the garden, having fun playing with water and transporting it to various
containers.



Fledglings 2

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Sssssshh! Fledglings 2 have been on the hunt for creepy crawly minibeasts!
Using their magnifying glasses, the children have been looking in soil, hay,
sand, rice and all sorts of other textures. They have making bug hotels using
different constructions, such as Duplo bricks, wooden bricks and stickle bricks,
symmetrical butterflies using different colour paint, sticking cars with glue to
make beetles and ants as well as making zig zag caterpillars. 

Lots of counting has been accomplished, using ladybird spots, minibeast legs,
grouping snails, looking at big and small snails and using tweezers to pick up
pom poms for the queen bee beehive. Fledglings 2 have also enjoyed making
their own minibeasts using playdough, making marmite whirls and pretending
to be minibeasts through yoga! 



NURSERY & EARLY YEARS
Lower Robins
Lower Robins has had a fantastic couple of weeks! They have been learning
about life cycles. The children were introduced to new caterpillar friends and
have been enjoying observing them over the week, watching them grow. Some
of the Robins have also had fun making hungry caterpillar themed necklaces,
practising their threading skills to complete them. 

Additionally, they have enjoyed planting sunflowers and exploring what
flowers need to grow. We have now moved on to learning about space. The
children have been exploring the different planets, using balloons for painting
and starting to create planets for the room using papier-mâché. The children
had a great time getting messy and covering the balloons with sticky
newspaper!



Over the last couple of weeks in Upper Robins, the children have been
learning about different animals; the children have especially loved bringing
photos in of their family/friends’ pets or their favourite soft animal and
talking about them. We have also had a special visit from Mr Garlick's
puppy, Louis, and the children learned about what he likes to eat, why he
sniffs, and they even had an opportunity to have a stroke of his soft fur!

Other exciting activities that the children have participated in have included
milking a cow and learning where milk comes from, shearing a sheep with
shaving foam, animal puzzles and an animal memory game. They have loved
experiencing and exploring different animals and they have also been
feeding a squirrel using lentils, exploring our small world safari and our
crocodile swamp with gloop! 

Upper Robins

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



We completed our 'Eco Week' theme with some recycling activities and a focus
on endangered animals and thinking about how we could salvage their
dwindling numbers. We created shakers out of used plastic bottles and then
went on a 'litter hunt' to ensure that our immediate environment was clean and
tidy.

We extended the topic to incorporate the jungle and all of the animals that live
there. The children delighted in building up narratives at the 'small world'
jungle provision and whilst going on safari in the jungle role play area. They
highlighted their developing fine motor skills, creativity and ability to continue
an alternating pattern by threading pasta snakes, creating lion manes, making
colourful African necklaces, collaging their own patterned animals, exploring
the sensory tiger tray and cutting individual spiral snakes. 

We are capitalising on the children's interest in the jungle theme this week too
as we look at the story of 'Handa's Surprise'. This book will be used to reflect
the diversity of the world and its people, introduce new vocabulary, highlight
how quantities change when an item is taken away and provide an opportunity
to sample some exotic fruits! 

Skylarks - Green

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Skylarks have been enjoying activities in the class and around the nursery over
last two weeks as our topic has been all about minibeasts! We have been taking
out our magnifying glasses and homemade binoculars and looking around the
gardens for minibeasts. They made their own minibeasts from cutting out
different templates of minibeasts and colouring them in. The children then
went on to look at the first letter of the minibeast and sound out the words, for
example L for Ladybird, S for Snail. 

The second week we continued animal activities, but with a jungle feel; we
made jungle jewellery with different coloured pasta, forming a variety of
different patterns on the necklaces and brackets. They really enjoyed cutting
out spiral snakes and listening quietly to the story of “Dear Zoo”.

Skylarks - Orange

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



For our current topic, "Where does a story take you?" we've been focussing on
the classic tale of Jack and the Beanstalk. The children were intrigued by the
story's magical elements and loved exploring the various versions we discussed
in class. It was interesting to see how different interpretations can add new
perspectives to a familiar tale, particularly the perspective of the giant! The
children had the opportunity to unleash their creativity by drawing and
painting pictures of giants from their own imagination. The results were
impressive, with each child adding unique details to their giant's appearance.
Some giants were friendly and colourful, while others were fierce and
fearsome. 

OAK
Jack and the Beanstalk

Bear Planting and Observation
As part of our exploration of the story, the children planted their own beans in
class. They've been taking care of their plants by watering them and making
observations about their growth. We introduced "bean diaries" where the
children documented their observations through drawings and sentences. It's
been wonderful to see their excitement as their beans begin to sprout and
grow!



OAK

Continuing with the "Jack and the Beanstalk" theme, we used cubes to measure
the height of various objects in our classroom, including our own versions of
beanstalks. We also had a lot of fun measuring each other's heights and
comparing who was taller or shorter. In addition to measurement, we reviewed
basic addition and subtraction concepts. The children practised these skills
through various games and activities.

Maths

Oak MCC had a brilliant time at Forest School last week! It was particularly
wonderful to see how much their confidence has grown as they tried different
activities and challenged themselves down in the woods. The highlight (apart
from enjoying toasted marshmallows) was learning how to make fire, using fire
strikers and cotton wool.

Forest School



YEAR  1 
Science

Chestnut Chicks



YEAR  1 
Boat Designs

Outdoor Learning

Art Club

After exploring different kinds of boats the children in Year 1 enjoyed
designing their own board and are looking forward to making them! 

During Outdoor learning the children were inspired by the artist Andrew
Goldsworthy who creates sculptures with natural resources. 

In Art club the children
have enjoyed creating
paper sculptures,
experimenting with
different ways of
folding paper.



YEAR  2

Year 2 have been extremely excited to watch our little eggs hatch and
grow into 7 baby chicks; 3 girls and 4 boys. Over the weeks that we
have had the pleasure of looking after them, we have been able to
make observations, record changes and create artwork inspired by
our new fluffy friends. The children in Chestnut also have been able
to handle the chicks and we were really impressed with how sensibly
and carefully the children were able to do this.

Chicks

Outdoor Learning
Year 2 enjoyed their first session of Outdoor Learning! Using their
learning about Andy Goldsworthy, they created their own artwork
using natural materials in small groups. The children particularly
loved the artwork Goldsworthy produced by lying down when it rains
against different surfaces.



YEAR  3
AI
Mrs Nash’s English group have been using Canva to generate AI images in
order to bring their creations to life. They have worked on their
descriptions to make sure the images can be as close to what they are
picturing as possible. These images are of a rainbow tie-dye, star-shaped
flower called a StarSwift, which can only be found in the wilds of
Foglympianjwecclandia (Fogly for short), alongside beautiful glistening
waters with golden fish. We can’t forget our Fog Frog butler of course:
anything you want, they’ll provide!

Maths
Taking advantage of the beautiful sunshine, Mrs Nash’s maths group took
to solving word problems in the Outdoor Box on Wednesday. It’s amazing
how many questions you get done when there’s the treat of a slide after
each correct answer! 



YEAR  3
Science
In Science, Year 3 have been looking at parts of plants. Tulips, it turns out,
are excellent for spotting each part clearly. Thanks to Jan for the beautiful
display that have made our Science lesson so much easier to carry out. 



YEAR  4
Hindleap Trip
The children and teachers all had a fantastic time at Hindleap Warren last
week! After making their beds and learning a duvet needs to go inside the
cover, not just lay on top, the children developed their communication
skills in a host of fun team building activities, which really tested their
trust and patience with each other! They put their knowledge of water
filtration to good use in their survival session, seeing who could produce
the cleanest water if stranded on a desert island, and some even enjoyed
the nettle tea we warmed over a fire. They demonstrated perseverance in
the seesaw activity, and there were some budding archers hitting the
bullseye in the archery session. 

The muddy forest adventure proved a hit and students (and teachers!)
were covered from head to toe in mud by the end! Memories of telling
jokes around the campfire whilst toasting marshmallows, and marching
through a wood with hands as antlers to scare away the drop bears, will
hopefully stay with the children for a long time! 



YEAR  4
Science
Bringing Life to Living Things! 

Whilst learning all about MRS GREN in Science and what makes something
living, Mr Moses kindly brought in some very adorable Bantam chicks from
his farm for all of us to see. 

The biggest highlight was a live demonstration of E for Excretion whilst
Mrs Herbert held one! 



YEAR 5
Summer Term Giving Project - Sunflower pots
Year 5 have continued to focus on their Giving Project in form time over the
past four weeks, designing and painting beautiful sunflower pots. The pots
have been filled with a plant grown by the pupils themselves and will be
looked after at home for a few weeks. The pupils are then going to be
thinking carefully about who they would like to give their sunflower to -
spreading kindness and joy.

English
Rohan T was inspired to write a description of a tiger. Enjoy his
observations!

The tiger: vivid black midnight flashes and a giant coat of orange with
golden fire. Ready to pounce on his hind legs, his paws were extended and
his rear legs were a tower of muscle. As his eyes fixed on his prey, you
could see a glimpse of a white tooth, almost smiling, paws rounded and
curled forward, using every sense to watch the deer’s every move. 

The tiger was camouflaged by the white blanket of snow, fearless whiskers
like lasers to cut you in half in one go. At the size of a small cat, the tiger
licked its rough knife-like teeth, ready to circle around the trees and
pounce! 



YEAR 5
D&T
Year 5 have started making their timber bookends this week and have been
accurately marking out the oak and pine. They have been using tri squares,
mitre saws and coping saws to create their woodwork designs. 

Well done year 5 for the excellent effort and quality work. 



YEAR 6
Maths 
On Friday 3rd May, 16 Year 6 pupils took
part in the Quiz Club Inter-School Maths
Quiz Championship. Pupils worked
together in teams of 4 to answer
progressively more challenging maths
problems. We are pleased to say that all 4
teams did brilliantly and finished in the
top 30%. Team 1 consisting of Jacob B, Flo
M, Charlie J-T and Katherine D finished
23rd overall from over 300 teams, and
successfully made it through to the semi-
finals on the 23rd of May where they will
compete again for a place in the finals
held at Oxford University. 

We wish them all the best! Well done to
all four teams that competed.

History
Year 6 concluded their study of the causes of the English Civil War with a court
case. They prepared questions for Oliver Cromwell and Charles I before deciding
if they wanted to execute the king. Unfortunately for Charles, all three Year 6
classes found him guilty of treason!



YEAR 7
Art
Year 7 have been producing some amazing graffiti work.



YEAR 8
English
‘Technology is making the world lazy.’

8A had some strong opinions regarding this statement. Here are a few
snippets from their persuasive speeches in which they argued either for
or against the reliance on technology in today’s society.

Imagine a life where nobody ever talks to anybody, nobody laughs, nobody
ever feels joy, nobody smiles, a life where people are glued to their phone, a
life without our souls. This is what screens are leading us to. Holding our
hands, guiding us down a path heading towards doom. They cause addiction,
sleep loss and destruction .

Zombies. That’s what mobile devices have made you. You spend your day
staring into your screen, hypnotised by its false promises. It takes over you
all you care about is followers, Snapstreaks, sniping and kills. Gone were the
days where you went outside, had fun, lived your life and talked to friends.
Do you want to be this? Screens aren’t a blessing they’re a curse. Henry BH

How many hours daily do you have glued your addictive device? I know a lot.
People are becoming lazier and more idle this second, not finishishing or
even starting things because of the absorbance of their devices.

Firstly, imagine, for a few seconds, instead of staring and clutching onto
your screen, you use your time more productively like going outside, playing
with your family, or reading a book. Your phone is a thief of time. What if
instead of staring helplessly into a piece of scrappy glass with flashing lights,
you could touch the luscious, verdant grass patch outside your window,
sitting there waiting, waiting and still waiting to be trodden on. You can get
so much done generally with the amount of time you spend on a screen. Can
you believe this: the average screen time for users around the world aged 16
to 64 – across different platforms and devices – is 6 hours 37 minutes per
day. This is absolutely absurd. Around 4.3 billion people across different
continents have a smartphone, that is over half of the earth’s population.
Think of what we could do if instead of staring aimlessly into a black hole of
time we could work together and solve world hunger, global warming, the
possibilities are endless. Kit A

Technology is making the world lazy:

https://datareportal.com/reports/digital-2023-global-overview-report
https://datareportal.com/reports/digital-2023-global-overview-report


YEAR 8
Imagine a world where the grass is green, the air is breathable, and nature is
beautiful. Impossible, you say, as you gaze into your master. The grass
outside is untouched. What if there was more to life than a set of flashing
lights and repeatedly getting full boxed? There is a world out there, waiting
for you. Would you like to live a happy life? Joseph

Would you be able to live in a world without technology? No phones,
computers, televisions. What would you do?

Firstly, without technology, the whole economy would crash. Currently, there
are109 trillion US dollars in stocks that would all be lost without technology.
Even in this room, we are using iPads to write these speeches and laptops
and smart boards to present what we are doing for this lesson. Technology
is the saviour of our lives. Samuel D

Quick! Can you name a computer in this room? [pause] You see! Technology
doesn’t make people lazy. You’ve been active today, and simultaneously
been surrounded by technology which we use! It’s hard to get completely
away from technology - even in the deepest, darkest, densest woods, you’re
still probably going to get a phone signal.

After all, if you imagine a world without computers, then what would you do
when you want to do your daily jog to the gym? You would probably just go
out of your house, but what about the alarm that you turn on to protect your
belongings and your house. Never mind, what are the chances that someone
walks up to your house and empties your house of its valuables? Anyways,
you start running, and soon you are lost in a maze of back roads and
footpaths. Never mind, you can just use Googl… ooops! No technology,
remember! 
…
In summary, technology doesn’t make people lazy - you can decide to be lazy
and use technology, but the common point of confusion is that the tech
doesn’t cause laziness. Technology makes many things easier, not lazier.
George N

Technology is not making the world lazy:



Sport
Cricket & Athletics



Sport
Hurst Athletics Girls



Other News
Talent Show



Other News

On Saturday 15th June, Mr Towner will be
taking part in the Jersey Island Walk.
Starting at 3am, he aims to complete 48
miles around the entire perimeter of the
island of Jersey.

He is raising money in aid of Sportin MS; a
charity providing mental and emotional
support to those diagnosed with Multiple
Sclerosis, and their loved ones. Please
show your support by donating here or
use the QR code.

Charity Walk

Harrison B and Logan T were
part of a 7 aside football
team, DNA, which won the
Surrey U10 Nationals in a
thrilling final on 20th April. 

They got through 6 rounds including a penalty shoot out in
the semi-final to get through to the final. 

Well done boys!!

https://www.gofundme.com/f/Sportinmswalk


Other News

Health & Safety Audit

We are proud to share the news that
both sites at Hazelwood scored an
impressive 97% in our recent Health
and Safety audit in March.

Many of the recommendations within
the report have already been actioned
or will be addressed over the summer
holidays. 

A special thanks to all our staff, especially members of the
Health & Safety Committees, at both sites who work so
hard to ensure the School is safe for our children, staff
and visitors.

Elise has performed a show at The
Barn in the Youth Edition of the
musical Anything Goes as an Angel.

Well done Elise! 



LIBRARY

Library Book Sale (Monday 13th - Friday 17th May)

Monday 13th May (for two weeks) we will be running a book
sale in the library of used fiction and non fiction books that we
no longer require or have room for. There are books there for
everyone from Year 3 upwards and there are also some picture
books for those pupils with siblings in younger years.  

ALL books are just 20p each. 



Hazelwood School
Recommended
Reading Lists

Year 3

Year 6

Year 4

Year 7 & 8

Year 5

Scan the QR codes below to access recommended reading lists for each
year group and also search more widely by genre, helping you find books to

match your child's individual interests.

Search by Genre



NOTICES
Incidents of rail trespass in the
area

Due to increasing incidents of trespass on
the railway near our school, we have been
asked to share these 15-minute safety videos
with parents. Network Rail are urging
parents to watch the videos with their
children to highlight the dangers.

Please note these are the recommended age ranges, but we would
always advise you to view the clips first to gauge suitability for your
child.

NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS1

NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS2

NEW Secondary school version: Age 11-16

https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/
https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk
https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-secondary-school-safety-talk/


NOTICES

LOOKING FOR A
WEIGHT LOSS PLAN

TAILORED TO
YOU?

THIS IS
THE ONE.

Y O U R  L O C A L  O X T E D  C O N S U L T A N T  I S :
A V A  H A R T L E Y  -  0 7 8 1 8  0 6 0 0 6 8

I  L O S T  5  S T O N E  I N  1 0  M O N T H S  &  D R O P P E D  4  D R E S S  S I Z E S
A N D  N O W  I  A M  A N  A W A R D  W I N N I N G  C O N S U L T A N T  M Y S E L F

H E L P I N G  O T H E R S  L O S E  W E I G H T  T O O ,  W H A T  W I L L  Y O U
A C H I E V E  T H I S  Y E A R ?

M E S S A G E  O R  C A L L  M E  N O W
F O R  A  F R E E  C O N S U L T A T I O N

A V A H A R T L E Y _ O N E 2 O N E D I E T

W W W . O N E 2 O N E D I E T . C O M / A V A H



NOTICES

The following dates will be available on a first come first served basis: 

Friday 31st May

TO BOOK, CLICK HERE: Booking form 
OR EMAIL - macdougallj@hazelwoodschool.com

Time:
Cost: 

Bring:
Wear:

Open to
ex-Hazelwood
pupils and friends
from other
schools! 

 10am - 3pm 
£50 per child 

 packed lunch (no nuts); water bottle; change of
clothes Old clothes, outdoor shoes, waterproof 

Orienteering, capture the flag, den building,
quidditch, team building challenges, treasure
hunts, Nerf Gun battles, toasted marshmallows
and much more!

Mr. Mac’s Muddy Adventures!
Action packed half term fun at Hazelwood! 

Friday 31st May 2024 

mailto:macdougallj@hazelwoodschool.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1IRTyPvc1jBOmW7Sno-lVo2MDfDUMMZLsqIKoc5owPeo/edit#gid=0
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1IRTyPvc1jBOmW7Sno-lVo2MDfDUMMZLsqIKoc5owPeo/edit#gid=0
mailto:macdougallj@hazelwoodschool.com


NOTICES

Book via Email or Text by Friday 16th
September to secure your child’s place: 

rawskillssoccer@gmail.com
 07723 322906
 www.rawskillssoccer.co.uk

Time: 9.30 - 10.30am

Years: Reception and Year 1

Venue: Hazelwood School
Wolf’s Hill, Oxted, RH8 0QU

R A W S K i L L S
Soccer School dare those

who join our vision to

Join to become part of
RAWSKiLLS History!

“Be the best you can be”

ook by Email or Textturday Mornings

For Boys & Girls in 
Reception & Year 1

FREE
Taster
Session

Sa
B



NOTICES
Limpsfield Chart Cricket Club are
running All Stars Cricket again in
2024. Aimed at 5-8 year old
children (both boys and girls). 

Sessions will be running 5-6pm
for 8 weeks from Friday 10 May -
Friday 28 June. The price for this
year is £50 and includes a
backpack full of goodies. 

Our sometimes sunny but always
cheap members bar will be open
to help any parent needing a
medicinal drink after a long
week! 

ClubSpark / All Stars / Course 

https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=clubspark.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9lY2IuY2x1YnNwYXJrLnVrL0FsbFN0YXJzL0NvdXJzZS8zOGY3MWNlYy1lNzRlLTQzMjItYTEyNS1jYWY4ZGE2OTQzN2E_ZmJjbGlkPUl3QVIwU1dicC1WMnMtTnd5MnRhdXdWNTdTRDdxSFVqc3pGY2hwdjhKWVRudE9UdFJQUVVIal85SnV0YjQ=&i=NWIzZjI2ZTYzNjJmY2QxMzU0YjI5YjBm&t=a2VaazU2TXFMUkpRM1NwSDRmRG1rem9HbmhLa1ZTYWR0TlhnRS9aaUZyMD0=&h=96fe442d905e416aae179648843d8b89&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVactNy_hP7cGObaTnpmq6P-o5IcrnIIH6mjRd2bxR_euG7h3Rd11tx0Bucg8VtgT4I


We are sharing more of our amazing school
stories across our X account (formerly
known as Twitter). 
Follow us on our social feeds for daily
updates on school news. 

@hazelwoodoxted

Follow us on our social media channels!

                                
                       @hazelwoodschooloxted

                       @hazelwoodschool.co.uk


